WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
December 9, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:17 pm. at the Augusta Economic Development conference room.  Three (3) Board members were present; Joy Lynn Bowen, Kip Davis and Erleen Sawyer. Board member Bill Brooks was absent. Also present was ECARLS/County Librarian John Paul Myrick and Woodruff County Library Manager Angela Meachum. It was explained by Chairperson Bowen that Sharon Oakes had resigned from the Woodruff County Board as she was moving to Kentucky. Mr. Myrick explained that the resignation had been communicated to the County Judge.
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
Woodruff County Board minutes for the October 14th meeting were discussed. Kip Davis motioned that the minutes be accepted as presented and Joy Lynn Bowen seconded the motion.  All aye. Motioned carried.
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The October and November 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. Joy Lynn Bowen made the motion to approve the Financial Reports as presented and to place them on file. Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion. All aye, Motion carried. 

Operation Reports: 
The November 2013 Library statistics were discussed. Mr. Myrick pointed out that circulation remained healthy for the county. Mr. Myrick also pointed out that apparently circulation numbers for all libraries in the ECARLS system had been double-counted and misreported for years. He reported that he was waiting on clarification from state/federal officials on the correct counting/reporting of statistical information, and warned that numbers reported in the future may be drastically lower than the past.  
Branch Manager/Regional Librarian Reports:
Mr. Myrick discussed several activities he had undertaken recently for the entire ECARLS system and particularly for Woodruff County. Mr. Myrick explained that he was considering a change in automation system vendors pending no objections from either county board. Mr. Myrick explained the costs involved with a migration to the ATRIUUM automation provided by Book Systems as well as some of the problems experienced with the current vendor. He also laid out the costs savings to the ECARLS system in the long-term. No trustees raised any objections to this move. 
Unfinished Business:
Mr. Myrick present a revised 2014 budget for the Woodruff County Library with projected revenues and expenditures of $251,107. The personnel budget did not provide for cost of living or merit raises in 2014, but did provide for the 10% employee activity bonus as directed by ECARLS policy. The budget did set aside $50,000 for facility repairs. Mr. Davis motioned to adopt the revised budget. Mrs. Bowen seconded the motion, which carried.

Mr. Myrick discussed his research into the request from the Town of Cotton Plant for assistance with their library. He mentioned that he and the County Judge had visited the facility and that he and other ECARLS employees had subsequently visited the library and had discussions with Mayor Conley. Mr. Myrick recommended allowing Cotton Plant to return to the system under contract. After a lengthy discussion, Mr. Davis moved that the Cotton Plant Public Library be allowed to re-enter the ECARLS system as a branch of the Woodruff County Library for a six-month trial period, pending the Town Council’s agreement to terms and conditions as stipulated in the branch contract.  Mrs. Bowen seconded this motion, which carried. Mr. Myrick stated that he would would work with the Chair to insure appropriate language was included in the contract prior to its submission to the Town of Cotton Plant. 
New Business:
While on the subject of branch operations, Mr. Myrick reported that he had been approached by Mayor Doyle Fowler of McCrory regarding upgrading the deposit station library to a full-fledged branch of the Woodruff County Library. Mr. Myrick visited the proposed facility, the old Water Department Office building, and found it suitable to begin operations. He also consulted with Ms. Meachum regarding the services that would be necessary. Mr. Myrick recommended that the Board follow through with the upgrading of this library. Mr. Davis made the motion that the Board enter into agreement with the Town of McCrory to upgrade the McCrory site to a full-fledged branch library for a six –month trial period, pending the Town Council’s agreement to terms and conditions as stipulated in the branch contract.  Mrs. Sawyer seconded this motion, which carried.
Mr. Myrick presented a proposed 2014 holiday schedule based on the state schedule, and also a schedule for trustee meetings for 2014. He explained that the Cross board had approved this schedule, with the Director having some discretion in closing the library in–line with other county offices. Mr. Davis motioned to adopt the holiday schedule/policy change as presented. Mrs. Bowen seconded the motion, which carried.

Mr. Davis motioned to adopt the 2014 Woodruff County Library and ECARLS meeting schedule as presented. Mrs. Sawyer seconded the motion, which carried.

Mr. Myrick briefly discussed changes to the architectural plans for the Woodruff Library re-roofing and later addition, explaining that the entrance would be moved to Second Street. He explained that he was applying for grants for the re-roofing project and would be working with the Quorum Court on a project grant which it was necessary that they apply for as they owned the facility.  Mr. Myrick also discussed potential changes in library depository institutions in order to obtain the best interest rates possible for savings and to insure library funds against non-FDIC covered losses.

Trustee Comment Period: 
Mrs. Bowen reminded members that there would be a welcoming reception for Mr. Myrick and kick off for fundraising for the new construction in January.

Adjournment: 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:32 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

John Paul Myrick, MLS
ECARLS Executive Director/Regional Librarian

